MILTON BOROUGH COUNCIL 
(Hybrid Meeting)
May 11, 2022
7:00 p.m.
The meeting was called to order by President Walker. The following Councilpersons were present:  
Mrs. Meckley, Mr. John Pfeil, Mr. Walker, Mr. Derr, Mr. Dale Pfeil, Mr. Robol, Ms. Fawess, Mr. Swartz, and Mr. Moralez. Also in attendance were Jess Novinger, Shelly Sandstrom, Sam Shaffer, Mayor Aber, Attorney Wiley, Chief Zettlemoyer, Doug Diehl, Deputy Fire Chief Joe Lupo, and Matt Stulberg from the Standard-Journal. Mr. Medina was absent.
Minutes:  On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. John Pfeil and carried, Council approved the minutes from the April 27, 2022, Council meeting. 

Report of the Borough Manager: Mrs. Novinger informed Council that the Milton Rotary Club is asking for Council’s consideration to allow for the removal of five (5) “Welcome to Milton” banners, to allow for additional “Hometown Hero” banners to be placed on the light poles instead. These banners are a fundraiser for the Milton Rotary Club. On motion of Mr. Moralez, seconded by Ms. Fawess and carried, Council approved this request as outlined. 

Next, she stated that she and Sam will be conducting our pre-construction meeting with Dutchman on Monday, May 16th to finalize any remaining details on the construction of the new cemetery garage. The site has been prepped and we anticipate construction beginning as soon as possible after this meeting. 

The DCNR Peer to Peer or Partnership grant application is in-progress. It will allow the Borough to hire a consultant to conduct a Borough-wide bike/pedestrian audit. The consultant will look for opportunities to improve biking and walking throughout the Borough. She is working closely with our regional representative, Wes Fahringer and his counterpart, Jim Young to ensure a strong application. 

At the April 13th meeting, Mrs. Novinger asked Council’s consideration to allow her to apply for the WalkWorks grant to develop an active transportation plan addressing pedestrian and bike infrastructure as well as connectivity throughout the Borough. After much discussion with the grant coordinator, she has decided to not submit this application as it has a very aggressive timeline for completion, which relies on the bike/ped audit being completed first. It was suggested that Mrs. Novinger further look into PennDOT’s Safe Streets and Roads for All program. This grant opens later this month and will be due August/September. 
Mrs. Novinger stated that Public Works Week is May 15 – 21, 2022. She would like to recognize the essential role our crew plays in the everyday functions of the Borough and thanked them all for everything they do.
Next, Mrs. Novinger asked for Council’s consideration to allow her to attend the Keystone Municipal Insurance Trust’s (KMIT) annual meeting at the Hershey Hotel on May 25th. This will allow her to meet the other municipal officials that make up the trust which provides the Borough’s workers compensation coverage. The meeting itself is free but she will be asking for the IRS rate (58.5) for mileage reimbursement. (82 miles each direction, total of $95.94 due for mileage round-trip). On motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Mr. Dale Pfeil and carried, Council approved this request. 
Report of the Mayor:  Mayor Aber prepared two Proclamations – one for EMS Week and one for Public Works Week. President Walker read the Proclamations for Council. 
Report of the President of Council:  President Walker reported that we held a Public Meeting at 5:30 p.m. this evening regarding parking on Broadway and stated that this will be an agenda item for the next Council meeting. 
Report of Chief of Police:  Chief Zettlemoyer reported that they have started firearm annual training. He also informed Council that the committee has met regarding parking ordinances and a draft will be coming back to Council soon. Speeding and parking enforcement continues to be a priority for the Department. 

Report of Public Works Director:  Sam Shaffer reported that there was a termite problem in the garage that is being taken care of this week. They are mowing and still need casual mowers. The street sweeper is being fixed and should be ready to use soon. 
Report of the Fire Chief:   Deputy Chief Lupo reported that in May so far, the Fire Department has responded to 15 calls for service with 143 manhours. 

Public Comments:  Vanessa Roche addressed Council asking for an exception that no chickens are allowed in the Borough. She stated that her sister has medical conditions that deem it necessary for her to have organic eggs. The chickens are in an enclosed pen and are the proper distance from other homes. President Walker asked Doug Diehl to look into this and come back to Council with a recommendation. Both Mrs. Novinger and Doug Diehl stated that we have never made an exception to this. 

Public Works and Cemeteries:   No report.

Public Safety:  


A.
On motion of Mr. Moralez, seconded by Mr. Dale Pfeil and carried, Council approved


moving parking signs on Lincoln Street to offer more spaces rather than approve an application for


a handicap spot at 822 Lincoln Street. 

General Government and Finance:  


A.
At 7:30 p.m., President Walker opened a Public Hearing for a proposed transfer of a restaurant 


liquor license. This is from Turbot Township to be used at 12-14 Front Street. Donald Kuntz, on 


behalf of Juilia Atiyeh, said the property will be converted into a family-style restaurant, or whatever was 

an acceptable use, should the license be approved. Mrs. Novinger stated that she and Doug Diehl


reached out to Julia to do a walk through as there are open permits. She refused the walk through 


stating in a letter that she was only interested in the liquor license. Doug Diehl informed Council that


there is no certificate of occupancy at this time. The Public Hearing was closed at 7:43 p.m.

B.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. Moralez and carried, Council voted to table the Resolution


to approve the transfer of the restaurant liquor license from Turbot Township until the May 25th Council


meeting and asked Mr. Kuntz to prepare a more in-depth business plan for the property.

C.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council authorized Solicitor Wiley


to prepare and advertise an Ordinance to vacate an alley in the 4th Ward. This is an unopened, grass


alley off of High Street and Ridge Alley. 

D.
On motion of Mr. John Pfeil, seconded by Ms. Fawess and carried, Council approved a Subdivision 


Plan submitted by Richard Krebs.


E.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council approved paying the bills 


from General Fund, Reserve, Payroll, Community Pool, Liquid Fuels, and Cemetery accounts in the 


amount of $103,817.53. 

Mr. Moralez reminded everyone of the fundraiser event, Cocktails & Croquet Lawn Party, at the Milton Public Library this weekend. He also recognized National Police Officer’s week in May. 

Mrs. Meckley asked Mrs. Novinger if there were any updates on the Marsh Road Project. She responded that they recently met with the agencies, and they will be finalizing mitigation issues and hope to have permits by the end of the year. 

There being no further questions or business, on motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Mr. Moralez and carried, Council adjourned at 7:55 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted:






Shelly Sandstrom






Secretary/Treasurer 

